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We were delighted, once again, to be able to take a British Schools team to compete at ISAS 2010 in Dortmund. The ISAS meeting is arguably the best meeting of its type- the 50m indoor range is of the very highest standard and is equipped with the latest electronic targets. The competition also attracts some of the best shooters from around the world, especially Eastern Europe. 

The British Schools team of six boys and four girls was selected from the top scorers in the BSSRA vs. New Zealand postal match that had taken place earlier in the year:

Roland Johnson (Gresham’s School) 

Ben Monksummers (Gillingham School)

Craig Attwood (North Devon College)




Richard Belcher (Ellesmere College)




Robert Stilgoe (Gresham’s School)

Mike Snell (Exeter School)






Hannah Pugsley (Wellington College)

Harriet Bennett (Gresham’s School) 

Fran Danczak (Sevenoaks School) 

Chloe Evans  (Gresham’s School) 


All members of the team competed in the 60-shot prone English Match, while Hannah Pugsley also competed in the 3x20 3-positions match. The standard, as usual, was very high indeed, and the team members gained invaluable experience from competing at such a high level against Juniors from around the world. It should be pointed out that ours was a young team of school pupils who in some cases were four to five years younger than the more experienced competitors. 

Hannah Pugsley gained a creditable personal best of 565 in the 3x20 (27th ex 48). In the 60-shot prone match, Hannah scored 582 (26th ex 41), Harriet Bennett 578 (32nd), Fran Danczak 577 (34th) and Chloe Evans 574 (35th). The 60-shot gold medal winner, incidentally, scored 598! 

In the Junior Men 60-shot prone competition, Ben Monksummers was the top British Schools shooter with a score of 583 (13th ex 33). Craig Attwood scored 580 (22nd), Mike Snell (23rd) and Robert Stilgoe (24th) 578, Richard Belcher 577 (25th) and Roland Johnson 574 (26th). The winner in this event scored 596.

The team is grateful to everyone at the Westfalischer Schutzenbund (especially Markus Bartsch) for making our trip such a successful one, and to ELEY Limited for their continuing support of British Schools activities and for providing such excellent Tenex ammunition for our use.

The British Schools Shooting Team has been invited to take part in a number of postal and overseas matches over the next 12 months, and any Juniors (school pupils) wishing to be considered for future BSSRA team selection should contact:
Dr. Charles Lee 

Felsted School, 

Felsted, 

Dunmow, 

Essex CM6 3LL 

(e-mail: crsl@felsted.org)
